## B.A. LL.B. (FIVE YEAR DEGREE COURSE) (CBCS - 2015 COURSE) B.A. LL. B. Sem - II : : SUMMER - 2022

B.A. LL. B. Sem - H : : SUMMER - 2021 SUBJECT : GENERAL ENGLISH-II

Day: Saturday
Date: 21-05-2022

S-12463-2022

Time: 02:00 PM-04:30 PM

Max. Marks: 60

N.B:

1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.

2) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks.

Q.1 A) Supply relevant affixes to the following words (ANY FIVE):

(05)

i) Origin

) Mystery

iii) Consume

iv) Question

v) Evitable

vi) Qualification

- B) Make meaningful sentences to bring out the difference in meaning of the (05) following words (Any Two pairs):
  - i) Accept-except
- ii) Practice-practise
- iii) Way-Weigh
- C) Use the following phrases in your own sentences to bring out the meaning (05) (ANY FIVE):
  - i) Ab initio
- ii) Black-list
- iii) Ad valorem

- iv) Vis-à-vis
- v) Wilful neglect vi)
- Juvenile court
- **Q.2** Read the passage and answer the questions given below:

(10)

Man has killed and hunted animals for food, medicine, fur and ivory. Many species of flora and fauna are becoming extinct due to the cruel greed of man. Everywhere animals are used for medical research and drug development. It is the most heinous crime perpetuated by man against these innocent and helpless creatures. Animals are our friends. They serve us in a myriad ways. Dogs are very faithful of friends. Bees give us honey and cows give us milk. The list is endless. But does man reward these true friends. In laboratories all over the world, animals are being killed to save and protect the life of human beings. The poor dumb creatures cannot retaliate. All over the world many parks and wild-life sanctuaries are built to protect animals. Is this of any use? No, because we kill hundreds, for medical research and drug development. Even hunting is banned but what would we call this mass destruction of animals? From heart transplants to cloning, scientists first experimented on animals. Only certain kinds of animals are used for this kind of testing. Will they not become extinct? Will it not lead to tampering of the eco-system and eco-balance? It is time we work towards spreading awareness of this mass scale killing of animals. It is cruelty of worst kind. If we want to save the earth we must protect and preserve our plants and animal life. We must join hands and stop the use of animals for drugs and medical research. Let us be truly civilized and not wild animals in the guise of humans. We must use our intellect to build a better and beautiful world replete with plant and animal life.

## **Questions:**

- 1) How has man been cruel and greedy?
- 2) Give words from the passage which mean the following:
  - i) Very wicked
- ii) Countless very great number
- 3) What are the benefits of wild-life sanctuaries?
- 4) Give a suitable title to this passage.
- 5) How can we use our intellect to build a better and a beautiful world?

A) Use the following cohesive devices in your own sentences (ANY FIVE): (05)i) Either---or ii) Though----yet iii) But iv) While Still Till v) vi) Correct the mistakes and rewrite the sentences (ANY FIVE): (05)i) Who's book are that? ii) Of the two watch, buy the lesser costed. "I can't hardly believe this!" she shouted. iii) I go to the store and buy milk. iv) He called him as a fool v) I don't knew if rain is falling. vi) C) Substitute an appropriate legal term for the given sentences (ANY FIVE): (05)A person to whom debt is owing. i) ii) To give away money or things as a gift. The killing of an unborn child. iii) A parade conducted in order to test if the witness is able to identify iv) the accused. One who is permitted to represent clients in litigations? v) vi) Previous decisions of Supreme Court or High courts, which are a source of law in all courts. **Q.4** Write an essay in about 350 words (ANY ONE): (10)A Lawyer's duty towards the Profession i) Sexual harassment at workplace ii) iii) Stress management **Q.5** Write a Précis and suggest a title. (10)A will means the legal declaration of the intention of a testator with respect to his property, which he desires to be carried into after his death. The person making such declaration is called the 'testator' and the person to whom the execution of the last will of a deceased person is by the testator's appointment confined is called the 'executor'. Every person of sound mind not being a minor may dispose off his property by will. However, no person can make a will while he is in such a state of mind, whether arising from intoxication or from illness or from any other cause, that he does not know what he is doing.

A person who is ordinarily insane may make a will during an interval in which he is of sound mind. Even persons who are deaf or dumb or blind and not there by incapacitated for making a will, if they are able to know what they do by it. Again, a will is liable to be revoked or altered by the maker of it at any time, when he is competent to dispose off his property by will.